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From the Principal

Thiele Primary School Newsletter
Week 1, Term 4

2023

Dear Parents/Carers, 

This week we have returned after the holidays to welcome

Tracey Collins and Sasha Williams who are teaching our

Reception students in T5 while Amanda Allen starts her role as

Deputy Principal at another site, and Emma Dorman and Simon

Reeves who are teaching our Year 1/2 students in T1 while Amy

Fantus starts her maternity leave. 

All staff have returned to school and have participated in our

External School Review on Tuesday and Wednesday this week.

The External School Review involves a Review Officer and Review

Principal coming into our school to observe classroom teachers

teaching, students learning, talk to leadership, teachers, students,

SSO’s and parents. I would like to especially thank the parents

who took the time to be involved in this process as well as our

amazing teachers, students and SSO’s. It was wonderful hearing

that the students who had participated in the group discussions

were the best that these reviewers had ever spoken to. We will

receive formal feedback about our progress since our last

External Review in 2019 and our next steps soon.

As well as the opportunity to speak to staff, students and parents

the Review Officer and Principal participated in a tour of our

school and observed students participating in Spelling Mastery,

Reading Instruction Groups, Reading Fluency, InitiaLit,

intervention lessons and other lessons occurring at other times

when they conducted walkthroughs. 

Our new Reception students will start their transition visits on

either Tuesday’s or Thursday’s from 9am to 10am for three weeks

starting on November 7th and 9th respectfully, and then attend

again on Tuesday November 28th where all students attend

school from 9am to 11:30am. We look forward to meeting our new

families. If your child, or a child you know, turns 5 next year please

contact Renata at our Front Office, 870 4222 or email

Renata.brook241@schools.sa.edu.au to arrange a school tour and

meeting with me. We are starting to look at enrolments and

classes for 2024.

Kind regards, 

Sharon Willoughby
Principal

mailto:Renata.brook241@schools.sa.edu.au


Thiele News

SRC
Thank you to the semester 1 and semester 2 SRC reps for organising and running the cake stall and
casual day on the last day of Term 3. There was an amazing spread of cakes, biscuits and treats for the
students to purchase - raising funds to support Motor Neurone Disease.
Our casual day was supported by the kind donations of socks and non-perishable foods. These will be
donated to Amanda Rishworth to distribute. We appreciate the generosity of our families in supporting
both of these events. 

THIELE DISCO 
Thank you to all of the students who came along to enjoy our disco. Our next disco will be
organised by the pedal prix committee and will be held on Friday November 17th in the gym.
Students attending any of the three schools on Campus can attend. We look forward to seeing
everyone there!

CONGRATULATIONS
Wynter T competed in the South Australian
BMX State Titles during the holidays and
came 3rd. What an achievement Wynter!

TOYS AT SCHOOL

We are seeing an increase in the amount of toys being brought to school

from home. It is not recommended that students bring toys to school as this

causes distraction from their learning and students becoming upset in the

event of toys being lost, broken or misplaced. We appreciate your support,

by communicating with your child’s teacher if there is a need for your child

to bring a toy to school.



Finance News



Finance News



Nature Play Area

Celebrating Reconciliation
LEARNING AND CELEBRATING RECONCILIATION
Students and staff are continuing their work with
Simon to create an Acknowledgement of Country
for Thiele. 

There have been some more changes in the Nature Play area over the holidays. The area
outside of T5 and T4 will hopefully be finished in the coming weeks. The students are enjoying
watching the continued progress of this area. 



Cricket Pitch Upgrade

442b Main Road, Coromandel Valley, South Australia, 5051, 08 72286872

Dear Campus Community,

Earlier this year Campus applied to the Australian Cricket

Infrastructure Fund – School Pitch Grant Program and we are

extremely excited to announce that we were successful,

receiving the maximum amount available.

If you have visited our middle oval lately, you would have seen

the fantastic outcome of the grant, our brand new, state of the

art cricket pitch. This pitch has provided not only our school

community, but, the wider community, with an amazing facility.

Our success would not have been possible without the

incredible support of the South Australian Cricket Association,

The Coromandel Valley Ramblers Cricket Club, particularly

Jarryd Simister, Erin Thompson MP and PM Sports. 

Another very positive outcome is the amazing relationship that

we have been able to build with the Coromandel Valley

Ramblers Crickets Club, who have agreed to hire our grounds

for their games well into the future. Brett Middleton has also

collaborated with the ‘Ramblers’ through our PE Program, where

clinics have been provided to our students. Who knows, we may

have some future Australian cricketers amongst us.

To everyone involved, thank you for your support and we hope

the families and community of Campus enjoy our new facility.



YELP - YOUTH ENVIRONMENT LEADERS PROGRAM
The YELP students have been busy making wicking bed pots before the holidays to ensure their
seedlings would survive over the holidays because they are self-watering!

Youth Environment Leaders

SCHOOL COMMUNITY GARDEN
The seedlings our students have been busy growing have now matured. Fresh spinach,
silverbeet, parsley or lettuce will be available for a gold coin donation at our assembly on Friday
27th October or by contacting Renata at the Front Office.



CAMPUS CANTEEN
The Campus Canteen Menu is available here. 
Don't forget the special meal days: Wednesday and Thursday - PIZZA special. Friday - SUSHI special

CAMPUS COMMUNITY GARDEN
Thank you to the parents and carers who purchased fresh oranges and lemons from our garden this
week. All proceeds will go back into our garden. If you are interested in volunteering within the
Community Garden or have any seedling donations, please contact the Front Office. 

CAMPUS KIDS PLAY CAFE
Campus Kids Play Café is open every Friday of term in the Geoff Simpson Hall. Come along and meet
Lois, enjoy a cappuccino or fresh brewed tea with some delicious morning tea. We welcome
parents/carers within our three schools, along with their friends, family and community members.

SUN SMART SCHOOL
Hats are compulsory in Terms 1, 3 and 4. All students are required to wear a wide brimmed or
legionnaires hat. Students who do not have a wide brimmed or legionnaires hat will be required to
follow our “No Hat, No Play” policy. If students are not wearing their hat during recess and lunch, they
are to sit in the area near the Coorong building. Hats and beanies are not to be worn in classrooms.

FUNDRAISING COMMITTEE
We are seeking new members for our fundraising committee. If you are interested in joining the
committee, please email dl.1664.info@schools.sa.edu.au. Committee members assist with local
donations, festive stalls and raffle prize organisation.

UPDATED POLICIES 
We have updated the Dress Code Policy and Mobile Phone and Personal Device Policy for Thiele
Primary School. Please click here to view. We appreciate your continued compliance with these
policies. 

NEW UNIFORM SUPPLIER
Belgravia Apparel, our new supplier, have opened their onsite shop. Opening hours are Monday
2.30pm – 3.30pm; Wednesday 8.30am – 9.30am; Friday 8.30am – 9.30am..

SECOND-HAND UNIFORM SHOP
Thiele's Second-hand Uniform Shop is open Thursday mornings from 8:45am. The shop is located
next to the Junior Primary Science room in the Heysen Building. Cash payments are preferred please.
.

THE CAMPUS WAY
Respect others | Respect yourself | Respect our place | Sitting while eating | Walking on pavers 

Keeping out of garden areas | Courtyard/grass area is a quiet play space | No hat, No play 
Being a Nude Food Dude and bringing litter free lunch

Thiele Updates

https://thieleps.sa.edu.au/canteen/
https://thieleps.sa.edu.au/policies/


Pedal Prix News

CAMPUS TORNADOES

Thank you to the sponsors of our Pedal Prix Team:-
Go Sunny Solar:- mention Campus Tornadoes Pedal Prix for a special price on solar

Air Diffusion:- mention Campus Tornadoes Pedal Prix to Bill Threadgold at Air Diffusion for any insulation or
air conditioning needs

Scallywags Coffee:- enjoy a cup of coffee at Canberra Drive, Aberfoyle Park 
NJD Book Keeping, Jayco, Ryco, Real Good Design, Diverse Water Solutions, Snap Printing Lonsdale.

TEAM MEMBERS: 
Annabel L
Joshua B
Isaac P
Rachel M
Nathaniel M
William L
Caitlin L
Thomas B
Evie J
Abigail B
Timothy N
Tobias T

CAMPUS TORNADOES 2023

Elijah C
Cameron L
Samuel L
Thomas D
Tobi P
Josh M
Jesse N
Elijah M
Jake H
Matti K
Aiden S

Aston S
Josiah Z
Austin B
Zoe M
Ainsley D
Elijah P
Fynnley J
Lindsey N
Jai M
Olyvia L
Jacob L

We will be holding a Pedal Prix information session in the gym on Wednesday 15th November for year
4, 5 and 6 students interested in joining our Pedal Prix team in 2024. This will be followed by a  
Come’n’try session on Sunday 3rd December on the Nativity hard play area from 3pm – 6pm.

Interested students must be accompanied by a parent/carer and bring a helmet.



2023 Thiele Planner

FOR MORE VISIT: thieleps.sa.edu.au

https://thieleps.sa.edu.au/calendar/
https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100076380878376
http://thieleps.sa.edu.au/


Sporting Opportunities

http://www.happyvalleytennis.com/


Sporting Opportunities



High School Opportunities

http://www.aphs.sa.edu.au/


Parenting Ideas




